
Wider public apology of Cllr McDonough-Brown 
 
 
“I would also like to take this opportunity to apologise for the delay I occasioned in 
bringing this matter to a conclusion – I am pleased that this has now been resolved 
and the Commissioner has my apologies for any delay which was attributable to 
me.  Alternative action will avoid the cost of proceeding to adjudication and I am 
keen to find the quickest way to resolve this matter.  I have nothing but the utmost 
respect for the role of the Commissioner and undertake to engage more 
expeditiously in any future matters.” 
  
 


